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Guayaquil, 10th August 1879

Dear Mr. Sander,
I arrived here together with Houda on the 29th last. The next day we went to Naranjal to collect the Pescatorea and Batemannia. I shall ship them tomorrow but there are not many, there are about 80 – 90 Batemannia, 50 Pescatorea, 20 Coryanthes. I have no flowers of the Coryanthes, I had one bud, flowers of Batemannia and Pescatorea are not dry yet. There are 3 plants of Epidendrum in Box No. 2, they are very beautiful, red flowers, but not dry yet. There is a small Oncidium on the branches, it makes yellow flowers which are very large in comparison to its size. 
The Pescatoria are very rare. If I get away tomorrow, I intend to make a shipment by the 1st September. But it looks as if it could not be before 16th. Houda has nothing. He has to stay here in Naranjal until I return.
I hear that Lehmann went to Quito via Tumaco and Barbacoas. I expect him to arrive here soon. Please keep an eye on what he sent from there, it will be interesting.

I cannot guarantee that the Lycaste will come with the next shipment, for I cannot rely on Houda yet. But even if I do not collect them, I would like to go there while they are in flower.

Hallii, Maxillaria, 100 – 200 macranthum, as many beautiful cirrhosum as possible and begonia – that is certain for the next shipment.
With kind regards to your wife and family,

I remain your friend
Eduard Klaboch
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